10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 26 January 1984

The Prime Minister has asked me to thank you very much for
your letter of 18 January about your visit to Hungary as a

representative of British Church Women.

As you say, the Foreign and Commonwealth Office have full
reports of your work in Hungary and Poland. They have commented
on the value they place on your visits and on developing
relations between the Churches in Eastern Europe and in Britain.
Sadly, the Prime Minister's visit to Hungary will be all too
brief and there will not be time to visit Debrecen and to see
the Church leaders there. But the Prime Minister understands
that they are all well known to our Embassy in Budapest.

Mrs. Thatcher is most grateful to you for giving us this
background to the Churches in Hungary, and for your good wishes

for her visit.

Mrs. Elizabeth Charles





